
From: Henderson, Amy@Wildlife Amy.Henderson@wildlife.ca.gov
Subject: SCH# 2021070109 Use Permit 21-0002 (Oak Harbor Freight, Inc.)

Date: August 3, 2021 at 5:26 PM
To: lsalazar@co.shasta.ca.us
Cc: OPR State Clearinghouse State.Clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov

Dear Mr. Salazar:
 
The California Department of Fish and Wildlife (Department) has reviewed the Mitigative
Negative Declaration for the above-referenced project (Project). The Department’s review
of this Project is pursuant to our role as the State’s trustee and responsible agency for
fish and wildlife resources under the California Environmental Quality Act, California
Public Resources Code section 21000 et seq. The Project “is a truck yard and distribution
facility consisting of a 5,936-square-foot cross-dock distribution terminal with docking for
18 semi-trucks including approximately 290-square-feet of office space, an outdoor
storage area that would accommodate at least six tractors, ten 28-foot trailers, two 48-
foot trailers, and three 53-foot trailers, onsite water well, onsite wastewater treatment
system, employee parking, landscaping along the project frontage, trash enclosure,
building sign, and screened fencing with automated gates. The truck yard and distribution
facility would be surfaced with asphalt paving except at the loading docks which would be
paved with a concrete apron. Other road and road frontage improvements would be
constructed as part of the project, including road widening, curb gutter and sidewalk, and
street lighting (some road and/or frontage improvements may be deferred pending future
annexation).” The Department commented on this Project on May 13, 2021 via electronic
mail.  Based on the mitigation measures incorporated into the Project, the Department
has no comment.  If the Project description changes in any way or additional biological
resource information becomes available, the Department should be notified and provided
an opportunity to offer comments regarding the updated information.
 
If you have any further questions or comments, please feel free to contact me.
 
Thank you,
 
Amy Henderson
Senior Environmental Scientist (Specialist)
Interior Conservation and Cannabis Planning
California Department of Fish and Wildlife Northern Region
601 Locust St.
Redding, CA 96001
530-598-7194 (cell)
Amy.Henderson@wildlife.ca.gov
 
Every Californian should conserve water.  Find out how at:

SaveOurWater.com · Drought.CA.gov
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